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[This is the latest in a series of procedural updates. These updates deal with specific MVD 
procedures and practices. Managers and Supervisors should consistently distribute the 
updates to all personnel and integrate them into regular information and training sessions.] 
 
 

New Boy Scouts of America Centennial, Child Adoption Awareness and New Mexico 
Highlands University (NMHU) Special Plates are now available.   
 

 
The Boy Scouts and Adoption Awareness plates are available with a $12.00 fee for initial 
issuance of each plate, in addition to regular motor vehicle registration fees.  

The purpose of the new “Adopt a Child” plate 
is to promote awareness of the need for 
adoption of children in New Mexico. 

This new plate can be ordered using the 
Application for Child Adoption Awareness 
Plate (MVD-10101). 

 

The Boy Scouts of America Centennial Plate 
commemorates the centennial of the Boy 
Scouts of America, which was founded 100 
years ago last month (on February 8, 1910).  

The BSA plate can be ordered using the 
Application for Boy Scouts of America 
Centennial Plate (MVD-10103). 

 

The New Mexico Highlands University (NMHU) Special Plate is the sixth collegiate plate now 
available using the revised Application for Collegiate Registration Plate (MVD-11322). 

 

The new NMHU plate is available for $37.00, 
due upon initial issuance and each registration 
renewal, in addition to regular motor vehicle 
registration fees. Twenty-five dollars ($25.00) 
of each $37.00 fee collected for a collegiate 
plate is distributed to the educational 
institution. 

 
 
Field office managers and supervisors should refer any comments or questions regarding 
this Procedural Quick Update to their Bureau Chiefs, with cc to mac.lewis@state.nm.us. 
Others are encouraged to direct comments or questions directly to Mac Lewis. 
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